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PARAPARAUMU AIRPORT LIMITED
Newsletter – June 2008
Welcome to the Paraparaumu Airport newsletter.

This is an update of matters of interest to airport users and the Kapiti Community. You can also visit our website www.paraparaumuairport.co.nz.
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AIRPORT MANAGER
New Airport Manager Appointed
Paraparaumu Airport Ltd (PAL) is pleased to announce the appointment of Anthony (AJ) Wackrow as its new Airport Manager commencing 1st August 2008. 
AJ has a solid aviation background having worked as a Charter Pilot in the USA and a Captain/Pilot with Eagle Airways in New Zealand, before spending 4 years with the Civil Aviation Authority (CAA). His most recent position was as Quality Assurance Manager with Vincent Aviation Ltd.

AJ is married with 4 children and lives locally in Paraparaumu.
Plan Change 73 to the KCDC District Plan

Plan Change 73 was approved by KCDC on  8 May 2008.

The Plan Change approval is key to the ongoing viability of the Airport and signals the start of substantial investment in Airport infrastructure.

.

Air New Zealand 
PAL has signed a Memorandum of Understanding with Air New Zealand that will see the commencement of commercial flights between Paraparaumu and Auckland in 2009 on a trial basis. The trial is conditional on the Airport achieving Part 139 Certification and re sealing the main runway. Future expansion of the service could see flights between Paraparaumu and Christchurch.

PART 139 CERTIFICATION
Astral Ltd

To facilitate the Air New Zealand service PAL has commissioned aviation specialists ASTRAL LTD to oversee the Part 139 Certification of the Airport. It is envisaged that Certification will be achieved well before Xmas 2008.
Air Space Risk Review

A requirement of the CAA prior to Part 139 Certification is an Airspace Risk Review. PAL has elected for a totally independent review to be undertaken in July by R2A, an Australian company approved by CAA. 
All Airport users will be involved in the review.

AirPORT INFRASTRUCTURE 

Runway Seal

Proposals to re seal the main runway have been received and are being evaluated. 
Lighting &Runway Marking
Airways Corporation have been commissioned to review the existing runway and taxiway lighting systems (including the VASIS system) as to its serviceability and suitability for Part 139 Certification. The review will include the condition and conformance of the runway paint markings and the ability of the lighting system to be reconfigured for the planned runway extension and new taxiways from the proposed new terminal.
Boundary Fences

A review of Airport fencing has been undertaken and upgrades necessary for Part 139 Certification identified.
The work will be undertaken in the coming months.
Automated Weather Information Broadcast
PAL will be working closely with all Airport users and the Meteorological Service regarding the installation of a new AWIB system. This will be an immediate priority for the new Airport Manager.
OLS’s
A comprehensive survey of the Airport OLS’S has been undertaken by Connell Wagner in preparation for Part 139 Certification and commencement of Air New Zealand scheduled services. As a result there are a number of trees that need to be topped or removed, and a couple of power poles that will need to be reduced in height. These matters will be attended to in the coming months.
Non Directional Beacon
A recent agreement with Airways Corporation has secured the continuity of the NDB/DME at Paraparaumu Airport for the next 2 years at least.
New Airport Terminal

Preliminary concepts for a new inspirational terminal and community facility are currently being developed together with a Master Plan for the stage 1 commercial development needed to sustain aviation activities.
Noise Management Plan
Paraparaumu Airport Ltd is aware of the impact of aircraft noise on the local community, and endeavours to do all it can to keep aircraft noise within reasonable limits.

The Noise Management Plan became operative in June 2007.
A Community Liaison Group was established soon after with an independent chairman, Mr Murray Jensen. 

In November 2007 a 24hr free call line was established to facilitate concerns regarding Airport noise.

Complaints are recorded and investigated by the Airport Manager and the results communicated back to the complainant. Where appropriate, Airport users have been asked to modify their practices.
Sponsorship
Show and Shine 24th February

The 5th annual Sprints, Show’n Shine and Sound Off car event was held at the Airport on the 24th of February 2008.  This was a popular event and PAL was pleased to be a co sponsor alongside KCDC.
Kapiti Rotary Club 

The Kapiti Rotary Club, with support from PAL, hosted the Kapiti Summerfest event at the Airport in March of this year. Despite a wet day over 2,000 people had a great day.
Support of Kapiti Aero Club
PAL is pleased to be assisting the Kapiti Aero Club in celebrating its 25th Jubilee celebrations in November of this year. Coinciding with the 25th birthday celebrations is the Club’s hosting of the RNZAC Regional Flying Championships.
Feedback

We welcome your feedback on any items in this newsletter and/or ways you think we could improve our communication with you.

Contact

Email info@paraparaumuairport.co.nz
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